HAGERSTOWN/WASHINGTON COUNTY CONVENTION &
VISITORS BUREAU BOARD OF DIRECTORS
March 27,2019
10:30AM
Shepherd’s Spring Retreat Center

MINUTES

PRESENT: Al Martin, Treasurer; Tiffany Ahalt, Stephanie Basalik, Sila Alegret-Bartel,
Katie Clutz, Racha Iskandarani, Mary Ironside, Teri Leiter, Rebecca Massie
Lane, Travis Painter, Jeannie Ridenour,

ABSENT: Mary Anne Burke, Leslie Hart, Angie Hummer, Amanda Rankin, Andrew
Sargent, Kathy Vrcic

STAFF: Dan Spedden, Betsy DeVore, Jolene Thomas

HOST WELCOME Sarah Black, Director of Operations, welcomed the CVB Board and shared
information about the retreat center.

ROLL CALL

TOPIC: Minutes of February 27, 2019

MOTION: To approve the minutes of February 27, 2019, Board of Directors Meeting, as
presented.
1st Al Martin, 2nd Mary Travis Painter

ACTION: Approved

TOPIC: Financial Statement

DISCUSSION: Al Martin presented a report on the February 28, 2019 Statement of
Financial Position. Total revenue is down compared to last year because the
County check for USA Cycling has not been received to date, however, was
recently approved.

MOTION: To accept the draft February 28, 2019, Financial Statement, as presented.
(Copy on file) 1st, Tiffany Ahalt, 2nd Teri Leiter

ACTION: Accepted

TOPIC: President’s Report

DISCUSSION: Dan Spedden reported that he went before the County Commissioners on
Tuesday, March 26, and the CVB was awarded $65K in funding toward the
USA Cycling event.

Mr. Spedden updated the Board on Senate Bill 258, which is the tourism
grant fund for the 23 counties. A task force has now been established to
review the document and make suggestions.




ADJOURNMENT

Mr. Spedden shared that he has been assisting Shawn Hutchinson in
gathering important information in order to obtain funding to create some
new software and start a business, Potomac America, to save on booking
fees.

Mr. Spedden presented a slide show on the investment opportunities that
follow the building of ball stadiums in towns like Hagerstown.

Al Martin, Treasurer
Rebecca Massie Lane, Secretary
Jolene Thomas, Recording Secretary




